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(5) Changes related to urban design and visual resources, including the pedestrian’s 
experience of public space; 

(6) Changes related to natural resources, including removal of trees; 
(7) Impacts related to potential pathways for human exposure from hazardous materials; 
(8) Changes related to transportation (including traffic, pedestrians, transit users, 

vehicular and pedestrian safety, and parking supply) due to an incremental increase in 
Museum attendance and a change in access/egress patterns attributable to the Gilder 
Center entrance along Columbus Avenue; 

(9) Changes related to air quality due to emissions from vehicular traffic and new fossil-
fuel-fired HVAC systems (if any);

(10) Changes related to noise;
(11) Changes related to public health;
(12) Changes related to neighborhood character due to the introduction of new travel 

patterns, a new structure, visual resource changes, and reconfigured parkland; and
(13) Construction impacts related to open space and park users, traffic and transportation, 

air quality, noise and vibration, hazardous materials, natural resources, and historic 
resources.

Accordingly, NYCDPR directs that a Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) be 
prepared in accordance with 6 NYCRR 617.9(b) and Sections 6-08 and 6-09 of Executive 
Order No. 91 of 1977, as amended.

PUBLIC SCOPING:

Public Scoping is a process whereby the public is invited to comment on the proposed scope 
of analysis planned for the DEIS.  A Draft Scope of Work has been prepared outlining the 
proposed content of the DEIS.

A Public Scoping Meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 6, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at:

American Museum of Natural History 
LeFrak Theater
Enter at Weston Pavilion entrance
Columbus Avenue and West 79th Street
New York, New York 10024

NYCDPR requests public comments on the Draft Scope of Work, including issues and 
analysis topics to be included in the scope of work; methodologies for analysis (such as the 
size of a study area, the type of data to be gathered, or the type of analysis to be conducted); 
alternatives to the proposed project; and special conditions or concerns that the NYCDRP 
should consider.

Oral and written comments on the Draft Scope of Work can be submitted at the Public 
Scoping Meeting. Guidelines for public participation will be available at the meeting. 
Written comments will also be accepted by NYCDPR at the above address, fax number, or 
email address until 5:00 PM on Wednesday, April 20, 2016.






